NORFOLK PRESBYTERY

BAYSIDE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH.

1962

PIONEER FELLOWSHIP HISTORY.

ADVISORS - - - - - - - - Mr. and Mrs. Paul Edgerton

PRESIDENT - - - - - - Colleen Goodman VICE PRESIDENT - - - - - Susanne Stokes SECRETARY - - - - - - Pamela Humblet TREASURER - - - - - - Wilfrey Grant HISTORIAN - - - - - - Linda Scott

With 22 on roll, the Pioneer Fellowship was a very active group under the fine leadership of their Advisors, Mr. and Mrs. Paul Edgerton.

The lessons were well planned, prepared and were inspiring, with active participation by members in the discussion, and in taking individual parts when asked to do so.

A dinner was provided the first Sunday night of each month, by the parents, at the Church. During the summer months, meetings were held at a member's home. Supper or refreshments were served outside when possible. Ice skating, box suppers, swimming, bowling, costume parties, a Christmas Party and carrolling were other activities.

The Pioneers gave a fine performance in the play "The Edge of the Village" for the Women of the Church. They also took part in the Christmas Pageant.

The Pioneers contributed \$5.00 to the Joy Fund; \$12.00 for six copies of "The Hymnbook they furnished flowers one Sunday of the sanctuary.

visiting
They have enjoyed/other churches too.

One of the highlights of the year was having as guest speaker, Renee Diedereiche, foreign exchange student from France, who was attending Union Theological Seminary in Richmond.

Lila T. Johnson Historian. (Mrs. J.E.)